
Advances in Economics, Business and Management Research, volume 205

Copyright © 2022 The Authors. Published by Atlantis Press International B.V.
This is an open access article distributed under the CC BY-NC 4.0 license -http://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/4.0/.

Proceedings of the International Conference on Social, Economics, Business, and  
Education (ICSEBE 2021)

79

 

 

The Effect of Intellectual Capital Disclosure on The 
Performances of Private Universities 

Rabiyatul Jasiyah1,*, Endang Tri Pratiwi2, Suriadi3, Refika4, Frans Judea Samosir5, 
Muchammad Zaenal Mutatqin6 

1 Universitas Muhammadiyah Buton, Indonesia 
2 Universitas Muhammadiyah Buton, Indonesia  
3 Universitas Muhammadiyah Buton, Indonesia  
4 STAIN Diniyah Pekanbaru, Indonesia  
5 Universitas Prima Indonesia Medan, Indonesia  
6 Universitas Islam Riau Pekanbaru, Indonesia  
*Corresponding author. Email: rabiyatul.jasiyah@umbuton.ac.id  

ABSTRACT 
This research aims to find out the influence of intellectual capital disclosure, such as human resources, structural 
capital and relational capital on the performance of private universities. The analysis units in the study were 149 
private universities, determined by purposive sampling. Data analysis uses logistic regression as one of the 
multivariate data analysis techniques. The findings show that human capital, structural capital and relational capital 
have a simultaneous effect on the performance of private universities. 
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1. INTRODUCTION  

In managing a university, intellectual capital has an 
important role in producing intellectual human 
resources [1]. Human resources are a benchmark used in 
the evaluation, assessment of quality qualifications, 
performance and the quantity of human resources who 
participate in implementation of programs at 
universities that concern education, research and 
community service.  

The Education Sector, especially university [2] 
explain that intellectual capital is an intangible asset of 
the institution and including patents, copyrights, 
procedures, change capabilities, public acceptance, 
education and their abilities, skills, and communication 
networks. Colleges are required to manage intangible 
assets and stimulate universities to report their 
intellectual capital to the public properly [3] [4] [5]. 
Intellectual capital highlights 3 main components such 
as human capital, structural capital and relational 
capital[1] [6] [7].  

The number in Sulawesi of universities reaches 
hundreds. The dominant college is the private college. 
Private colleges compete for market positions, they 
must be more strategic by identifying their resources 
and creating organizational strategies that meet the 
demands of various stakeholders [4] [8]. In addition, a 
competitive environment forces private universities to 
manage and operate their activities in different ways. A 
college cannot access strategic objectives simply by 
having the ability to manage and evaluate the 
performance of its colleges. Quality services are 
services based on intellectual quality standards so as to 
improve the performance of private universities [9].  
Elements of intellectual capital cannot be achieved 
unless the organization has good and sophisticated 
methods for assessing its performance and maintaining 
it, with changes taking place in the competitive 
environment.  

Based on these problems, motivating to empirically 
test intellectual capital so that college performance 
increases, and this is in accordance with the view of 
experts that intellectual capital is difficult to understand, 
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but once found and exploited can provide new resources 
to compete and trade for a company [10].  

2.  LITERATURE REVIEW 
As a form of accountability for the existence of a 

social contract between the company and the 
surrounding community, legitimacy theory serves to 
encourages companies to make voluntary disclosures 
[11]. This theory of legitimacy when characterized by 
the level of intellectual capital disclosure, it can be said 
that companies whose legitimacy is still questioned can 
use the information disclosed in public disclosure to 
improve their legitimacy in the eyes of the public. Base 
on [12] stated that all stakeholders have the right to 
know about company activities that affect them. 
According to stakeholder theory, company management 
must be able to carry out activities that are considered 
important to stakeholders and report back on these 
activities to stakeholders in order to specifically 
maintain integrity. 

Based on [13] intellectual capital can create wealth 
by utilizing intellectual material (intellectual property, 
information, knowledge, and experience). Resource in 
which the organization depends not only on human 
resource capital but also the organization itself and its 
relationship to the environment is the definition of 
intellectual capital [14] [15]. Intellectual capital is a 
combination of human resources, organization, and 
organizational relationships. Disclosure of information 
about intellectual capital is one of the ways to increase 
the value of a company, where information about 
intellectual capital is presented to the university is a tool 
that covers the entire process of knowledge production 
in the university environment. 

Based on [7] [16] identifying three elements of 
intellectual capital, including human capital, structural 
capital, and relational capital. Human capital is the 
organization's most valuable asset, including employee 
knowledge, experience and skills. Structural capital 
supports human capital. This Including patents, 
copyrights, procedures, rules and policies, procedures 
and trademarks. An organization's relationship with 
stakeholders inside and outside the organization is the 
relational capital of an organization. Human capital 
brings innovation and renewal in a company both 
through brainstorming, reengineering and intelligence 
among members of the organization [10] [17]. We can 
see that structural capital consists of mechanisms that 
enable employees to achieve optimal performance, as 
they may have the right systems and processes to 
achieve performance. Structural capital is the most 
significant investment in the university. Correlation 
capital is the most important component of intellectual 
capital for college performance. 

The research is studied according to theoretical 
thinking and empirical facts from several previous 

research studies, thus making the above construct a 
research statement explaining as a determinant of 
factors in the performance of the private university. 

3. RESEARCH METHOD 

This research is an explanatory study, which aims to 
analyse the impact of disclosure of intellectual capital 
information on efficiency private universities in 
Sulawesi, using quantitative approaches through 
parameter testing in answering hypotheses. Data 
collection to answer website-based hypotheses. The 
population in this study is all private universities in 
Sulawesi. The sample was selected by the method of 
targeted sampling, so that a sample of 149 private 
universities in was obtained in accordance with the 
following criteria: Private universities in Sulawesi, 
private universities whose accreditation is recorded in 
National Accreditation agency for Higher Education 
(BAN-PT). Thus, obtained private universities in 
Sulawesi consist of 112 well-performing universities 
that perform well or excellent. 

The Intellectual Capital framework used for the 
university consists of 36 items developed [18] which is 
a modification of [6] and the university accreditation 
provisions set by the National Accreditation agency for 
Higher Education (BAN-PT). 

Measuring intellectual capital disclosure is using 
index numbers. The disclosure index for each private 
college corresponding to the sample is obtained in the 
following ways: Providing a score for each disclosure 
item, where the disclosed item is assigned a value of 
one, and if not disclosed is given a value of zero. The 
scores obtained by each private college are summarized 
to get the total score. Divide the total score obtained by 
the total score expected by the college to calculate the 
disclosure completeness index. The performance 
measure used in this study is accreditation. If the college 
has accreditation is rated 1 and 0 if the item is not 
disclosed. The analytical method used in this study used 
logistic regression analysis with SPSS software. 

4. RESULTS AND DISCUSSION 

Testing the suitability or feasibility of data on the 
sample size of the study, as well as on a number of 
research indicators that meet the eligibility index 
requirements seen in Table 1. Which shows the sig 
value. Hosmer and Lemeshow Test is 1,000 > 0.05 then 
it can be concluded that the model formed according to 
the observation data (H0 received), so that the logistic 
regression model is suitable for use at a later stage, as 
shown in table 1. 
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Table 1. Hosmer and Lemeshow Test  

Step Chi-square df Sig. 

1 .000 7 1.000 

Sources: Results of research data processing, 2021 

The evaluation of the overall model is indicated by 
the block number -2 log-likelihood (-2LL) step 0 and -2 
log-likelihood (-2 LL) step 1 in the data analysis results. 
A decreases in -2LL at step 0 (167.024) and -2LL step 1 
(15.777) of the analysis results showed a better 
regression. This step aims to test the suitability between 
the model and the data, as shown in table 2. 

Table 2. Overall Model Fit 
Iteration History a,b,c 

Sources: Result of research data processing, 2021 

The model assessment test aims to find out how 
much a dependent variable can be explained by a 
variable independent by looking at the value of Cox and 
Snell's R Square. The output in Cox and Snell's R 
square of 0.638 in table 3 showed that the effective 
contribution given by variables human capital, structural 
capital and capital relationships with the performance of 
private universities was 63.8%. 

Table 3. Coefficient of Determination 
Model Summary 

Sources: Results of research data processing, 2021 

Check the simultaneous effect of the independent 
variable on the dependent variable. The results of the 
simultaneous test are shown in the table 4 

Table 4. Simultaneous Test Results 
Omnibus Tests of Model Coefficients 

 Chi-
square 

df Sig. 

Step 1 
Step 151.247 3 .000 

Block 151.247 3 .000 

Model 151.247 3 .000 

Sources: Results of research data processing, 2021 

The findings of this study showed the Chi-Square 
model value was 151,247 with a significant value of 
0.000. A significant value of 0,000 > 0.05 indicates that 
human capital variables, structure capital, and 
relationship capital simultaneously effect the 
performance of private universities. 

4. CONCLUSION 
The results showed that intellectual capital, that is, 

human capital, structural capital and relationship capital, 
simultaneously affects the performance of private 
universities, so we can say that intellectual capital is a 
combination of human resources, organizations and 
organizational relationships.  Other findings from this 
study show that these three components are a single unit 
that supports each other in a private university. The 
university's performance in this case the accreditation of 
private universities in Sulawesi will be better if 
supported by professional human capital which is 
balanced with structural capital support and builds 
strong partnerships in both academic and non-academic 
aspects. The implication of this study is that intellectual 
capital is an asset that must be managed appropriately so 
that the performance of private universities in Sulawesi 
in this case its accreditation can be further improved. 
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